

To: Chairperson and PS&T Committee

From: Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer

Through: Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works 

⟨⟨\)

**Date:** January 30, 2018

Subject: February Meeting Item — Technology Drive Parking Restriction

Public Works is requesting a no parking restriction within the Technology Drive cul-de-sac. Public Works staff has encountered difficulties during snow plow operations with parked vehicles within the court. DuPage Medical Group constructed additional off-street parking east of the cul-de-sac that is not shown in the below aerial map, but the cul-de-sac remains closer than that parking. That parking lot had no vehicles within it during a field site visit. Additionally, the facility is a surgical medical center, so EMS vehicles should have clear access to the facility driveways. Due to these factors, Village staff recommends a no parking restriction within the Technology Drive cul-de-sac.

Staff recommends approval of the proposed parking restriction.



